August 10, 2007

BY FAX: (613) 235-3205


BY EMAIL: info.canada@misionvenezuela.org
                  
                              

Mr. Hugo Chávez 

President

Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela

Dear President Chávez:

On behalf of our Aboriginal members, the Aboriginal women who met at the Fifth Continental Meeting of Indigenous Women of the Americas in Canada in July 2007, and all of Canadian Union of Public Employee’s 560,000 members, we wish to express our support regarding the adoption of the United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous People. 

We are aware of Venezuela's position on the UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples: advancing national standards and walking hand in hand with our peoples.

The UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples was approved by the United Nations Human Rights Council on the 29th of June, 2006.  Currently, the Declaration has not been adopted by the General Assembly and we believe it is essential that it gain this sanction before the end of the present session in September.

We join forces with the Global Indigenous Conclave in support of this important instrument of progress for the 380 million indigenous people on this planet.  This Declaration represents an aspiration for the international community to change the situation of marginalization of indigenous peoples as well as constructing a harmonious relationship of mutual respect between indigenous peoples and states.  The Declaration is not a convention or a treaty, but an interpretative framework and goal for those states and indigenous peoples involved.  It contains minimal norms of supervision and development of our peoples.

In November 2006, the African group presented an amendment to the Human Rights Council Resolution that grants additional consultation time.  We are very close to the end of the session and we are concerned of the possibility that the Declaration might not be adopted.
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For this reason, we ask your support of solidarity in defense of the text already adopted by the Human Rights Council in order to plead for its adoption at the General Assembly of the United Nations.  We need to especially convince the African and Caribbean states that have been against joining the Indigenous Conclave.

We believe that the support and lobbying of your government can make a difference.  It can permit the necessary support of the African and Caribbean states that would assure the adoption of this essential instrument of defense of our rights.

Aboriginal women have been at the forefront in the preservation of their culture, and this Declaration is another important instrument available to them for the improvement of their communities and peoples.

We count on your active solidarity and thank you for your collaboration.

Sincerely,

PAUL MOIST





CLAUDE GÉNÉREUX

National President





National Secretary-Treasurer

cc:  
Embassy of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela in Canada


CUPE National Executive Board; CUPE National Aboriginal Council
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